
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Bros Bar and Grill Ellsworth, WI 

February 19th, 2018 

 

Members present:  Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Sheldon Huppert, Kurt Sundquist, Ken Majeski, 

Gaylen Langer, Darren Place,  Jeremy (Sheriff's Dept), and Greg (Bar owner) 

The meeting was called to order at 5:58 pm by President Larry Johnson. 

Secretary's Report was read by Kurt Sundquist.  Motion to approve the Secretary's Report by Sharolyn 

Johnson, second by Darren Place. 

Treasurer's report was read by Sharolyn Johnson.  Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by  

Darren Place, second by Sheldon Huppert. 

Old Business: 

Discussion made by Larry Johnson to pay Tina Huppert for miscellaneous office expenses in the amount 

of $19.35.  Approved by Darren Place, second by Gaylen Langer. 

A vote will be made by the County Board on February 27th, 2018 to approve an ATV route on County V 

from 610th St to 620th St.  Darren Place and Sheldon Huppert are saying that this is looking good. 

Show Down in Curd Town - Darren Place stated that March 12th is the deadline on getting volunteers for 

this event.  Event has been changed from a 2 day to a 1 day event. 

New Business 

Larry Johnson has tickets for the Moose Lodge breakfast being held on April 8th.  Tickets are $9.00. 

The club received a bill from the County for $144.91 to replace a broken ATV sign post in a Hit and Run 

incident.  Motion to pay the bill by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer. 

Big Daddy's Roadhouse Bar in Isabelle on I35 Ave wants access to county ATV Routes.  Larry Johnson 

commented a route would need to go through private property.   Discussion has been tabled for now. 

ATV Maps - Waiting to get new route added.  Motion made to order 200 maps by Sheldon Huppert, 

second by Gaylen Langer. 

Sheldon's Silo - Sheldon Huppert plans to take down his silo around June or July of this year. 

Members Comments: 

Sheldon Huppert will investigate the possibility of getting an ATV connection from 320th Ave to 830th  

Street. 

The next meeting will be Monday, March 19th, 2018 at Cenex Gas Station in Ellsworth.   Motion by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Darren Place to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 pm.  Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Kurt Sundquist 

Acting Secretary  


